South Coast Cactus and Succulent Society Meeting July 11, 1982 at 1:30 P.M. at the South Coast Botanic Garden 26300 Crenshaw Blvd. Palos Verdes Peninsula

Its July and time to resume our regularly scheduled monthly meetings and program speakers after staging our own hectic but successful June Show & Sale;

as well as, participating and supporting the CSSA Show last weekend at the Los Angeles State and County Arboretum. We welcome back our own hard working club members as well as extend a warm greeting to all the enthusiastic new members who have recently joined. We look forward to sharing our "prickly interests," with you.

New Members

Elizabeth Adams 3722 W. 224th St. Torrance, Ca. 90505 Phone 378-0757

Peter & Barbara Delgado 1512 W. 187th St. Gardena, Ca. 90248 Phone 323-2704

Beatrice Gonzalez 914 McFarland Wilmington, Ca. 90744 Phone 835-9862

Jim, Roberta, & Teresa Hanna 6019 Pepperwood Lakewood, Ca. 90712 Phone 920-3046

1131 Lagoon Ave. Mack Wilmington, Ca. 90744 2533 Sierra St. Phone 549-7408

Jeffery & Neeltje Torrance, Ca. 90503 Phone 328-3788

Daniel Robert Paschen 2336 W. 230th St. Torrance, Ca. 90501 Phone 326-1991

Kathy Rogers 1840 W. 26th St. San Pedro, Ca. 90732 Phone 547-5669

Darryl & Audrey Tucker 4438 Hazelbrook Ave. Long Beach, Ca. 90808 Phone 421-8175

Returning Member

Gloria Streeter 2908 Via Rivera Palos Verdes Estates, Ca. 90274 Phone 541-6692

CONGRATULATIONS to all the entrants, ribbon winners, and recipients of Division Trophies at our 10th Annual Show and Sale held in June. We are pleased that they chose to enter our show and share their

beautiful plants with us. Entering a show is more than just competing for awards. It is an opportunity to share your interest, knowledge, and experience with others; as well as, an opportunity to meet other avid collectors and instruct the general public in care and culture. The Division winners at our June Show were:

Division I Best Cactus: Rowena Thompson, Mamillaria bombycina Division II Best Succulent: Rowena Thompson, Echeveria Division III Best Arrangement: Barbara Allen, Dish Garden Division IV Best Miniature: Eleanor Barker, Echinocereus Division V Best Collection: Bert Muensterman Division VI Best Handicraft: Jerri Egell, Needlepoint

The BEST IN SHOW was taken by Rowena Thompson with her Echeveria.

REFRESHMENTS FOR OUR JULY MEETING are being generously provided by the following club members: Ruth Lunder, Fred Rouillon, Bert Muensterman, Eleanor Barker, and Joe Theuma.

REMINDER...Current President, Karen Holley will be resigning after this July meeting. This will also leave the office of Newsletter Publisher open for another club member to fill for the remainder of the year. A Librarian is also urgently needed. Support your club and the new President by volunteering to fill these necessary and important offices.

Don't forget to bring any clean BRICKS, WOODEN BLOCKS, POTS or any other type of staging material for the show. Just be sure they are marked with your name and don't forget to reclaim them on Sunday night.

All grocery sacks must be cut and folded and ready for use. Any cardboard boxes suitable for carrying sale plants should be brought in Friday evening or early

Saturday or Sunday mornings.

REMEMBER a special table is being provided for all club members buying plants during the show/sale. No plants shall be held for club members in the plant sale room. The plant must be purchased and labeled with your name and placed on the table behind the reception desk in the auditorium. NOTE: Discounts on plants purchased by club members will only be given to those members who are working at the show/sale. That discount will be 10%.

ANNOUNCEMENT... Current President, Karen Holley, is resigning after the July meeting. This will also leave the office of Newsletter Publisher open for another club member to fill for the remainder of the year. A Librarian is also urgently needed.

